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SIR CALLSIR CALLSIR CALLSIR CALL    

October 2001 

Pleasant Hill SIR Branch 146 Volume 13 Issue 10 

Published For Our Members And Friends 
Newsletter 

Bocce Ball 

2001 
 October 8 & 22 and November 12 & 26. 

Al Milano 933-3492 
2nd and 4th Mondays at 9 am. Apr– Nov 
Concord Bocce Cts. In Newell Park Concord 
near the corner of Turtle Creek and Ayers Rds. 

 

Big Sir’s Commentary : 

Sir Gene Diana  
offers an assortment 
of SIR memorabilia 

at monthly luncheons 

Corrections to Member Directory 2001 
Johnson, Carl 
Johnson, David 
Johnson, Richard 
Jones, Earl 
Jones, Luther 
White, Jack    (925) 672-2435 
White, Robert 
Valvur, Heino  Zip 94549 
Sheets, Charles 933-6198 

Member # 
81 

115 
21 

196 
145 
175 

46 
W/L 16 

36 

The committee chairmen of Branch 146 
are the backbone of our organization. 
Some are not very visible to the group at 
large, like Dale Haukland, Attendance 
and Wine Tasting chair. Dale never reveals  

the number of calls he receives before every luncheon, 
yet he provides that information to the Board and to Stan 
Jackson. Stan has been setting the menu and making  
certain that we are not too far under or over for several 
years. He has been the lead man in negotiating with 
Jerry Blake. We see most of the chairs at each executive 
meeting, save perhaps that intrepid group of ham radio 
guys who first organized the branch. These are the guys 
who responded so rapidly in the last few major earth-
quakes. Our chairs are really a committed group. Take Al 
Zeppa, for instance, chair of our Bowling activities who 
was ill, unable to bowl, yet was still in there, organizing 
events and making certain things progressed smoothly. I 
am happy to report that Al has returned to the alley, in 
pursuit of that illusive 300. Green thumb, Chuck  
Bobinecz, chair of the Gardening group, pursued that 
interest at UC Davis and is now a certified Master  
Gardener. He had the group to his home recently and our 
members were both awed and inspired by a garden that 
Sunset Magazine would applaud.  
I have mentioned just a few of the leaders whose efforts 
make our branch so interesting and so successful. The 
next time you’re at one of our events give a special 
thanks to the chairman.  

At the September luncheon are L to R, Sirs Russ Bliese, 
Bill Boyd and Carl Johnson. 

The Ladies Day Holiday Celebration will be held at 
Blake's on December 13. The program will feature a 
sing-a-long of holiday favorites with the SONGSIRS and 
a first time ever appearance of the Sir Thespians (try say-
ing that ten times fast in a gripping Melodrama, com-
plete with a villain, a hero and a damsel in distress). 
Bring your hisses and misses to this very different  
holiday program. Reservation will be limited so send 
your twenty dollars per person to Branch 146 c/o Sir  
Jim Adams, 1046 Kaski Lane, Concord, CA, 94518 
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Pablo Chavez 256-8516 
Coco’s Restaurant 3200 Buskirk Ave. 4th 

Thursday of every month at 8:30 AM. 
Pchavez108cnwc@Aol.Com 
Fishing Calendar - Sheldon Lawrence, Branch 116, will 
lead a trip to Bodega Bay (one day on party boat) and 
then to Lake Berryessa. It will start October 15 and end 
October 20, and it will be a good time to travel through  
the wine country. Contact Sheldon at 925- 932-1892 
soon. Sheldon has also volunteered to lead a fishing trip 
in November to East Cape Baja. He has stayed at the 
Buena Vista Lodge on previous fishing trips and 
recommends it highly. A packaged deal is available that 
includes a deluxe motel room, all meals, fish smoking, a 
32 foot cruiser for two days and guide for about $900 per 
person. Airfare is extra. Wives are welcome. If you are 
interested, let him know by calling him at 925-932-1892. 

(Continued on page 3) 

 Fishing 

Al Zeppa 685-8920 
If you are interested in 
joining a team or 
forming your own team for this league, 
contact Sir Al Zeppa, league secretary. 

BowlingBowlingBowlingBowling    

Duplicate Bridge 
Bob Donahue 376-4527 Monday following the 
monthly SIR luncheon at 10 am hosted by 
different members. Bring lunch. 

Chris  
Satterthwaite 
939-7826 

3rd Thursday at 1 pm at WC  ELK’S Club 
1475 Creekside Dr. (off S. Main)  Chris-
satt@Aol.Com 

Computers  

The Cooking group met at Charlie Kiser's home on  
September 10 for a terrific luncheon of "Grandma's  
Tamale Goo". Really! It was so good.  
On the first Monday in October, we will convene at 
Concannon Vineyards in Livermore with host Gene 
Diana in charge. We will sample some vino and enjoy a 

picnic. Call Gene to confirm your attendance.  
Candy sales are underway at $ 9.25 per pound. Deadline 
of November 24. Make checks payable to "Sir Branch 
146" and mail to Don Nunn, 2127 Seccombe Court, 
Walnut Creek, CA 94598. Pick them up at the December 
luncheon, or at Don's house, or by mail. Send a self ad-
dressed envelope (# 10 or larger) and be certain that you 
include enough postage.   
As of September 21, we have room for 4 couples at the 
Sir 146 dance on October 17. Make checks to "Sir 
Branch 146" and mail to Don Nunn. Remember, this is a 
Hawaiian theme dance. No coats or ties. Hawaiian shirts 
for the guys and muumuu type dresses for the ladies. In 
the event of a sell out, we will put folks on the wait list 
based on the date of receipt of your check.  

     Don Nunn 934-5214  
     donnunn@tpi.net  
      fax 934-5559 

1st Monday 9:30 am at various members’ 
homes or a restaurant or cooking school. 

Cooking  

The SIR Bowling League is only 2 weeks old and we 
have already had some bowlers post some good 
scores. John Zotti bowled a 267/644 series and Bob 
Butterfield 244/632, Dick Joyce 241/619 and Larry 
Mitchell 244/612. Larry Mitchell ended the sum-
mer season with a 297 game. He had eleven strikes 
in a row and had a seven count on his 12th ball. 
Mike Kropf had a 217/596. Tom Lindeland had a 
219 game and Stan Strange a 204. 
The 2nd week saw more 600 series. Topping that 
was Norrie Zeppa (You can see who the bowler in 
the family is) - 230/632, Mike Kropf - 247/627, 
Allan Anderson - 237/620, Gus Edwards - 
258/618, Larry Mitchell - 234-610. Other 200 
games - Don Patterson 222, Jim Chenevy -  
203/200, Clarence Tooley - 201/200, Charlie Sheets 
- 203. SIR Tournaments coming up: Oct 1, 2 Mowry 
Lanes, Fremont. Oct 23-25 Harvest Park, Brentwood  

Sir Chuck Thompson hosted three table of duplicate  
bridge in September with Dick Johnson coming in first  
with 32 points. Fred Kovar and Bill Rees tied for  
second with 26.5 points. 
 

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 15,  
2001. Call Bob Donahue at 376-4527 for information. 

Ponderable… 
If olive oil comes from olives,  

where does body oil come from? 

Our next meeting will be held Thursday, Oct 18. Our 
meeting commences at 1:00 p.m. We  will have a 
number of general interest items which will help to 
make your computer experience more enjoyable.  
Time will also be allotted  to your personal computer 
problems, interesting web sites for you to visit, and a 
new virus which is very dangerous. 
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TOURNAMENTS: SIR Statewide  
Jim Baldridge, Tom Noonan, Ken Richter, Rich Han-
ford and Myles Ringle represented Br. 146 in the second 
elimination round at Micke Grove, Lodi. Rich Hanford 
survived the cut with a brilliant 76 net 62 to advance to 
Poppy Hills on October 22. Note: all SIRs are invited to 
the open play tournaments on October 23 and 24. See 
Joe Jansen, Walt Barabash, Chris Satterthwaite, Jim 
Baldridge, Tom Gorman or Glen Furlow for details. 
 

Willow Park Tournament Results: 
Frank Mandic - First place, Jack Calloway - second 
place, Gene Diana - third place, Lou Pizza - closest to 
the pin, Doug Cook, Dick Richmond, Jim Baldridge 
won gap wedges in the away golf drawing. 
 

Shadow Lakes, Brentwood Thu. Sept 27 at 10 AM. 
The newest upscale course in the area. We got the special    
introductory  rate of $47.00 (green fee, cart, range balls, 
$2.00 prize fund). Regular rates run $60.00 to $80.00. 
Another drawing for gap wedges donated by Myles 
Ringle will be held prior to the tournament. 
 

Bennett Valley - Santa Rosa Thursday October 25 
Currently arranging contract. Cost will be $30 green fee, 
cart, $2 prize fund). 

 Garden Club 
Chuck Bobinecz 939-8740 bobinecz@flash.net 
4th Wednesday at 2:00 pm at Alamo Safeway 
conference room unless otherwise announced*.  

The Golden Flowers of the Orient  (some 160 species) 
are bursting into bloom this time of year. Just about  
everyone has some in their flower garden. They are easy 
to grow, but not so easy to grow prize winners. Lew 
Thompson grows prize winners. He will tell us how at 
our next meeting on Wednesday, October 24th at 1:30 at 
his home, 1830 Cleveland Ct., Concord.      
 *Note the time change from 2:00 to 1:30. 

Golf  
Joe Jansen 935-6691 
jjansenx@juno.com 

 Weekly 
Walt Barabash 
935-2964 
Oleciabear 
@Aol.com 

 Tournaments 
Jim Baldridge 689-9232 

 
 

August 21 First Flight: Ken Richter, Bob Yolland and 
Bill Cammerer. Second Flight: Fred Bolton, Pablo 
Chavez and Bill Knapp.  
Closest to the Pin: Pablo Chavez.  
 

August 28 First Flight: Don Martin, Frank Mandic and 
Bob Yolland. Second Flight: Harry Rieck,  
Pablo Chavez and Dean Merritt.  

WEEKLY: 

Headline From The Year 2050: 
50-Year Study Reveals Diet and Exercise  

Key to Weight Loss 

Headline From The Year 2050: 
   

Court Clears AOLTimeWarnerGEDisneyCisco 
FordRJRNabiscoExxonMobil Corp 

of Monopoly Charges 

There’s going 
to be a  

hangover in  
this guy’s tree  

tomorrow. 

Joe Peterson, Branch #19, has proposed salmon fishing 
at Vierra's Resort (just past Rio Vista) October 29-31. 
Vierra's offers camping, RV sites, and cabins, but no 
rental boats. Call him at 916-777-5363 if you are 
interested.  
All SIR members and guests are welcome to partake in 
the fishing trips, as well as attend the monthly meetings. 

(Continued from page 2) Closest to the Pin: Howard Harvey.  
 

September 4 First Flight: Lew Thompson, Bill Hansen 
and Gene Diana. Second Flight: Ray Edmonson,  
Stan Jackson and Raymond Kan.  
Closest to the Pin: John Lewis.  
 

September 11 First Flight: Dick Richmond, Bill Hansen 
and Ken Richter. Second Flight: Doug Cook,  
Warren Boero and Bob Donahue.  
Closest to the Pin: Bob White.  

Golfers 
The 2001 annual fall NCGA renewal period will 
start on September 2001 for new members only. 
Only the $10.00 initiation fee will be charged for 
brand new members signing up for the remainder 
of 2001. The Br 146 renewal campaign will start on 
1 Nov. A flyer to all concerned will contain details. 
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October Luncheon Menu 
Salad 
    - House salad 
    - Freshly baked rolls and butter 
Entrees including vegetables 
    - Roast loin of pork with stuffing  
    - Pan fried calamari steak with scalloped potatoes 
 

Dessert      
    - Daily dessert special 
    - Regular or decaffeinated coffee and tea  

Luncheon Menu 
Stan Jackson 939-3314 
msidorado@Earthlink.net  

Know Your SIR Phil Leigh 
685-8090 

Pleigh@Hotcoco.Infi.net 
4th Wednesday at 7:45 am at Coco’s  
Restaurant at 3202 Buskirk Ave. Pleasant Hill. 

Investments 

Our topic for October 24 is:  
Are High Tech Stocks Still Alive? 

Presenter: Sir Lo McCarley   
All local SIRs and guests are welcome and no  

reservation is required. Phone or e-mail Phil Leigh.  

Luncheon  Attendance  
Dale Haukland 820-0189 

 
SIR’s Luncheon  2nd Thursday of every 

month at Boundary Oak. Blake’s Restaurant 
 

Help! If you are not going to be able to attend the SIR’s 
luncheon, call me. If I’m not home, leave your name, SIR 

badge number and phone number. Call me by Friday 
noon prior to the Thursday luncheon if you are going to 

miss. Be sure you call. 
 

Waiting List:  
Men must call by Friday noon prior to Thursday’s lunch 

if you are going to attend. Remember to call 
 

SIRs bringing a guest: 
Call and leave your name and the name of your guest. 
Call by Friday noon prior to the Thursday luncheon. 

Little Sir Fred Kovar reports that the  speaker for our 
October luncheon will be Detective Carol Burroughs of 
the Walnut Creek Police Department. Her topic will be 
computer fraud but she is available to talk about other 
types of fraud.  

Bob Schroder 
I was born in San Fran-
cisco on July 22, 1928 
and my parents immedi-
ately moved to Walnut 
Creek. We lived in a 
small farm house on an 
eight acre walnut ranch, 
now the site of Las  
Lomas High School 
RFD#1 box2). My  
father, commuted to 
San Francisco until 
1930 when he started 
his own insurance 

agency in the back of a grocery store in Walnut Creek. 
I attended Walnut Creek Grammar School and gradu-
ated from Acalanes High School in 1946. I received my  
degree in economics from Fresno State College in 
1950. After attending insurance school in Hartford 
Connecticut, I went to work with my father. My  
primary responsibility was to survey farms, ranches and 
orchards for insurance purposes. My territory was from 
Moraga to Brentwood and all areas in between. I retired 
from the agency after 50 years. My son Rob entered the 
business after working for the Home Insurance Com-
pany in Chicago as an underwriter. 
In 1962, I was elected to the City Council and was 
Mayor of Walnut Creek for three terms. In 1976 I was 
elected to the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa 
County and served sixteen years, voluntarily retiring in 
1993. I represented other than Walnut Creek, Orinda,  
Moraga, Lafayette, Alamo, Danville, San Ramon, 
Diablo and Black Hawk. I am married to Frances 
(Stanley) and we just celebrated our 50th wedding an-
niversary. We have three married children and eight 
grandchildren, all living in the area. 
Frances and I both enjoy golf, tennis, skiing and just 
about any other outdoor activity. 
I have been fortunate to have served as chairman of the 
Metropolitan Transportation Commission and the  
Central Contra Costa Transportation Authority and as 
Trustee of John Muir Medical Center among other  
volunteer agencies. However, the highlight of my  
volunteer career was the position of Volunteer Fireman 
for 20 years in the Central Fire District, Walnut Creek. 

Do Lipton Tea employees take coffee breaks? 
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Health Matters,-Physical and Mental 

Vision-Correcting  
Laser Surgery 

Laser eye surgery can diminish night 
vision. Two to five years after undergo-
ing laser-corrective surgery called 

photo refractive keratectomy (PRK), 56% of patients 
failed a contrast sensitivity test that measured the ability 
to see clearly at night. 
Researchers theorize that laser surgery damages the 
stroma, a corneal layer that is responsible for night  
vision. It appears that the damage is permanent. LASIC, 
a vision-correcting procedure similar to PRK, could 
cause similar problems. 
Source: A paper presented by William Jory, MD, consultant eye surgeon,  
London Centre for Refractive Surgery, to the American Society of Cataract 
and Refractive Surgeons, Bottom Line Health, November 2000. 

Cook Your Carrots 
Cooked, pureed carrots have 34 percent more  
phenolics– a type of antibiotic– than raw carrots. The 
heating softens the carrots, allowing these antioxidants to 
be released from cell walls. These antioxidants (also 
found in chocolate and red wine) help prevent cell  
damage from the body’s normal metabolism. 
                                           Source: Journal of Agriculture and Food Chemistry    

Membership 

 
 

Branch 146 statistics: 
 

Members 215, Honorary Life 5, Waiting List 30. 
 

June Attendance: 
 

Members 158, Honorary Life Members 3,  
Waiting List 15, Guests 3, Excused 44,  
Unexcused no shows 12.            Total Attendance 179  

Lang Erickson  
682-1337 
flang-
ley@flash.net 

A smile is an inexpensive way to improve your looks 
                                                       SIR John Miller 

Fred Bolton 
932-1580 
 
1st Monday at 10 am at various members’ 
homes. Bring a lunch. 

Party Bridge 

We met at George Zunich’s home on Sept. 10 for 3  
tables of bridge. 1st place went to Bob Yolland with 
6080 points, 2nd to John Lewis with 6050 points and 3rd 
& 4th to Chuck Thompson and Dick Johnson. Our next 
game will be hosted by Stu Sommerville on Oct 1.  
Contact Dick Johnson at 274-1575 if interested as Fred 
Bolton will be out of town. Also the ladies day bridge is 
scheduled for Nov. 5 at Marie Callender’s Restaurant in 
Concord. Contact Fred Bolton for details. 

Bob and Fran Schroder celebrated 
their 50th wedding anniversary on 
September 15, 2001. Bob is on the 

waiting list. 

Congrats 
Schroders! 

Br 146’s Sir Chuck 
O’Connor at a     

recent SIR luncheon. 
Chuck is recovering 
at home from recent 

surgery. 

Update on Chuck. 
During the last month Chuck O’Connor was operated 
on for throat cancer. During radiation treatment he  
suffered a severe heart attack and has experienced a  
couple of bouts of heart failure as well as a significant 
blood loss from an ulcerated artery. If you would like to 
donate blood in his name to Kaiser Health, refer to 
Chuck O’Connor - number 03147239. Chuck and 
Estelle thank you for your prayers and concern. Chuck is 
presently recuperating at home 

Rollie Nordeen  
284-1199 
 
 

RNordeen3@Home.com 

Sunshine            

We were sorry to hear that Sir Raymond Kan's sister 
died recently in San Francisco where services were held. 

Garcon? Where’s the 
food? Sirs 

Richard Holmberg, 
Herb Freeman and Bob 
Wedin chat before lunch 

at Blakes. 
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Dec 3-4 2001 Holiday Harmonies 
Deluxe Motor coach Transportation, one night 
accommodation at the Reno Hilton, Holiday show 
featuring The Crew Cuts with special guests The 
Chordettes. Buffet plus show and rebates valued at $35. 
Cost $81 p/p double occupancy, $15 single supplement. 
Contact Fred Stammen, Branch 171 @ 283-1956 
 

Dec 3-6, 2001 Christmas Lights and Decorations at 
Hearst Castle and Solvang. 
R/T Amtrak Coast Starlight between Emeryville & San 
Luis Obispo. 2 nights accommodation in Morro Bay, 1 
night in Solvang. Deluxe bus transportation between San 
Luis Obispo, Morro Bay & Solvang. 3 dinners plus visit 
to the elephant seals. All gratuities included. Cost $440 p/
p dbl occ., $125 s/supp. Charlie Kiser 274-1575. 
 

Dec 13, 2001-Beach Blanket Babylon Christmas Show. 
Deluxe bus transportation, dinner at New Pisa Restaurant. 
Cost $93 per person. Bob Hagler Br 8, 934-7620. 
 

Dec 28, 2001-January 5, 2001 New Years in Paris 
New Years on a riverboat in Paris. Cost from $2180 p/p 
double occupancy. Contact Bob Hagler, Br 8, 934-7260 
 

Jan 20-27, 2002 Mexican Riviera Cruise aboard the 
Elation of Carnival Cruise Line. Ports of call include: Los 
Angeles, Puerto Vallarta, Mazatlan, Cabo San Lucas. A 
full week cruise including RT Air SF to LA. Cost from 
$995. Carl Raaka Branch 8 @254-0482 
 

March 1, 2002 -21 day South America Adventure. Cruise 
from Santiago to Rio de Janeiro on M.S. Ryndam. 
Includes r/t air, two nights first class hotel and Samba 
Dinner show in Santiago, Chile, 17 night cruise around 
the Straits of Magellan, flight to Iguassu Falls (2 days) 
Cost from $4599.00 to $6699.00 per person. Contact Vic 
Johnson Br. 116 at 680-1501 
 

April 27 - May 4, 2002 Historical Golf Getaway. R/T air 
to Richmond VA 7 nights accom. 7 day car rntl. 3 rounds 
golf w/awards/carts, 3 dinners including Colonial Tavern 
dinner at historic Kings Arms in colonial Williamsburg. 
Cost $1599 for golfer, $1399 for non golfer for 7 nights 
in Williamsburg. Optional independent 4 night 
Washington DC extension $625 p/p dbl occ. Charlie 
Kiser 274-1575. 
 

Apr 30-May 15, 2002 Classic Mediterranean Cruise from 
Istanbul, Turkey to Barcelona, Spain aboard Norwegian 
Cruise Line's Sun. Visit Istanbul, Kusadasi, Athens, 
Venice, Naples, Rome, Cannes, Marseilles and 

Charlie Kiser 274-1575  
Charlieki@Webtv.net 

Travel Opportunities 
Barcelona. Contact Bob Hagler Branch 8 @934-7620 
 

May 4 - 12, 2002 London and Paris Continental breakfast 
daily, guided tours and London theater. Cost $2340 p/p 
dbl occ. Contact Ron Weber, Branch 19 @ 689-5602 
 

Oct 5-12, 2002 Cruising on the Mississippi 
from St. Paul to St. Louis. Includes r/t air from SF, 7 
night cruise aboard the American Queen. Cost from 
#2360-$3305 p/p double occupancy. Contact Ron 
Webber, Br 19, 689-5602.  
 

Sept 15-27, 2003 SIR 45th Anniversary Alaska Cruise, 
Sail r/t from San Francisco to Alaska and celebrate the 
45th anniversary of Sons in Retirement. No air involved. 
One lucky couple will be selected for a free upgrade to a 
penthouse as you set sail from San Francisco. Cost from 
$2495. Contact Charlie Kiser 274-1575 
 

E-Mail Address Directory 
Sir Charlie Kiser is compiling an e-mail directory for 
our Branch. So far he has received 81 addresses. If you 
want to be included send your e-mail address along with 
your wife's first name to Charlie at 
grumpierbear@webtv.net If he does not hear from you by 
Oct 20 it will be assumed that you do not wish to be 

Sirs Bill Thorbrogger and 
Jim Stedman at a recent 

luncheon 

Sir Don Nunn celebrates 
the completion of the 
2001 Branch 146 SIR  

directory 

Buddies: Sirs Larry Zugnoni, Al Milano and Doug 
Carlson pose for a snapshot before lunch  

Ponderable… 
Why don’t we hear about Preparations A thru G? 
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1995  Bob Walton 
1996  Dick DeVoe 
1997  Warren Boero 
1998  Don Nunn 
1999  Dave Valladao 
2000  Jack Calloway 

1989  Charles Unfried           
1990  Gill Rhodes 
1991  Gene Hackett 
1992  Walt Entelman 
1993  E (Kap) Kaprelian 
1994  Joe Jansen 

Past Big SIR’s 

Officers 2001 
State President  
Region Director  
Area Governor 

Dwight Sale 
Robert Eden 
Art Miller 

Branch 146 Officers and Directors 
Big SIR  
Little SIR 
Secretary 
Assistant Secretary 
Treasurer 
Assistant Treasurer 
Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 

Bill Hansen 
Fred Kovar 
Bob Yolland 
Jim Baldridge 
Jim Brown 
Jim Adams 
Pablo Chavez 
Dean Merritt 
Al Milano 
John Miller 
Dick Richmond 
Hal Ruby  

939-4951 
937-2951 
932-4758 
689-9232 
689-2797 
685-4216 
256-8516 
671-7380 
933-3492 
934-9778 
947-1167 
686-2748 

Committee Chairmen-2001 
Attendance 
Audit 
Badges 
Badge maker 
Bocce Ball 
Bowling 
Bridge-dup 
Bridge-party 
Bulletin 
Chaplain 
Computer 
Cooking 
Cribbage 
Fishing 
Gardening 
Golf 
Golf Sched 
Greeters 
Hardware  
Historian 
Honorees 
Investment 
Luncheon 
Membership 
Nominating 
Pianist 
Radio 
Social 
SongSirs 
Sunshine 
Table Pool 
Travel 
Veterans 
Walkers 
Wine Tasting 

Dale Haukland 
Roy Fredrickson 
Dick Richmond 
Lang Erickson 
Al Milano 
Al Zeppa   
Bob Donahue 
Fred Bolton 
Jeff Baily 
Tom Stack 
Chris Satterthwaite 
Don Nunn 
Al Tufo 
Pablo Chavez 
Chuck Bobinecz 
Joe Jansen  
Tom Gorman 
Ernie Dickson 
Gene Diana 
Glen Furlow 
Dick DeVoe 
Phil Leigh 
Stan Jackson 
Lang Erickson 
Jack Calloway 
Dave Obera 
William Moresi 
Don Nunn 
Owen Sullivan 
Rollie Nordeen 
Bill Weinberg 
Charlie Kiser 
Lynn Freeman 
John Lewis 
Dale Haukland 

820-0189 
284-5623 
947-1167 
682-1337 
933-3492 
685-8920 
376-4527 
932-1580 
906-0521 
846-8430 
939-7826 
934-5214 
798-4129 
256-8516 
939-8740 
935-6691 
685-9721 
376-4590 
510 483-7004 
631-0158 
932-5546 
685-8090 
939-3314 
682-1337 
933-7998 
932-2584 
837-4645 
934-5214 
943-7998 
284-1199 
682-0962 
274-1575 
691-1186 
825-3561 
820-0189 

John Lewis  
825-3561 
Every Friday 
at 9:30 am at various locales. 
Call John or just show up and get healthy. 

WalkersWalkersWalkersWalkers    

Thanks to Chris Satterthwaite, Bill Snyder, 
Bob Madge, Don Nunn and Joe Schild,  

for folding and labeling and to  
John Lewis for mailing and  

Dick DeVoe for proof reading.. 

October 5  Castle Rock Trail.  
Meet at end of Castle Rock Rd. (WC) 
October 12  Crissy Field Walk (SF).  
Meet at Orinda Village Safeway then carpool to  
S.F. Marina parking lot. (south end) 
October 19  Paso Nogal Trail.  
Meet at parking lot on Paso Nogal near Morello. (PH). 
October 26  Black Diamond Way.  
Meet at Clayton Library.   

Alameda walk pictured out-
side a Victorian on Grant St.  
L to R Pablo Chavez, Ann 
Mitchell, Adelaide Chavez, 
Mitch Mitchell, (back) Rod 
& Ollie Sharretts, Donna 
Madge, Flo Lewis, Charlotte 
& Ralph Fowler,  
Bob Madge & granddaughter,  
Martin & Ruth Lyle 

Branch 146 SIR Ladies Day Golf Tournament 
When: Thursday, October 18, 2001. 
Where: Vintners Golf Course, Yountville. 
Price for 18 holes: $25 walking, $37 with golf car. 
Includes hors d’oeuvres and no host bar après golf. 
Bring your lady. 
Unaccompanied SIRs accepted also on first come 
first served basis. 
Just phone Sir Lynn Freeman at 691-1186 or  
Sir Warren Boero at 939-0561.  
Checks made out to SIR Branch 146 should be 
mailed to Lynn, at 5363 Crystyl Ranch Dr., Concord 
CA 94521. 
Hurry! This will go fast. 

Lynn Freeman  691-1186 
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